MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING

BETWEEN THE

UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE

AND THE

AMERICAN POSTAL WORKERS UNION,

 AFL-CIO

Re: Leave Sharing

The Postal Service will continue a Leave Sharing Program

during the term of the 2006 Agreement under which career

postal employees are able to donate annual leave from their

earned annual leave account to another career postal

employee, within the same  geographic area serviced by a

postal district.  In addition, career postal employees may

donate annual leave to other family members that are career

postal employees without restriction as to geographic

location.  Family members shall include son or daughter,

parent, and spouse as defined in ELM Section 515.2.  Single

donations must be of 8 or more whole hours and may not

exceed half of the amount of annual leave earned each year

based on the leave earnings category of the donor at the time

of donation. Sick leave, unearned annual leave, and annual

leave hours subject to forfeiture (leave in excess of the

maximum carryover which the employee would not be

permitted to use before the end of the leave year), may not be

donated, and employees may not donate leave to their

immediate supervisors.

To be eligible to receive donated leave, a career employee (a)

must be incapacitated for available postal duties due to

serious personal health conditions including pregnancy and

(b) must be known or expected to miss at least 40 more hours

from work than his or her own annual leave and/or sick leave

balance(s), as applicable, will cover, and (c) must have his or

her absence approved pursuant to standard attendance

policies. Donated leave may be used to cover the 40 hours of

LWOP required to be eligible for leave sharing.311

For purposes other than pay and legally required payroll

deductions, employees using donated leave will be subject to

regulations applicable to employees in LWOP status and will

not earn any type of leave while using donated leave.

Donated leave may be carried over from one leave year to the

next without limitation. Donated leave not actually used

remains in the recipient’s account (i.e., is not restored to

donors). Such residual donated leave at any time may be

applied against negative leave balances caused by a medical

exigency. At separation, any remaining donated leave

balance will be paid in a lump sum.

(The preceding Memorandum of Understanding, Leave

Sharing, applies to Transitional Employees.)

NOTE: GRIEVANCE NUMBER Q90C-4QC 94013818 IS

WITHDRAWN.
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